
Friday 30th June 2023 

DEAN FIELD NEWS 

 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
 
Today we say a HUGE well done, good luck and farewell to the majority of our Year 6 

pupils. We finished their last week off with a very special (and emotional!) Year 6   
Leavers Assembly. Thank you to all the family members that attended and for your 

support over the time your child has attended Dean Field. A big thank you to all of the 
staff who have cared for and educated the Year 6 pupils, making their time at Dean 

Field School memorable. Finally, a big well done, Ireland class, on making it to the end 
of primary school —you will be missed!  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Have a lovely weekend. 
 
Mrs F Pether 

 
 

Smartest Class of the Week 
 

This week Year 3, Poland Class are smartest class of the week! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Staffing 2023-2024 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 Teachers Classroom Teaching Assistant/
Support Staff 

Nursery 
  

Mrs E Mason/Miss Fitzpatrick 
(Senior Early Years  
Practitioner) 

Antarctica Mrs M Robertshaw 
Mrs F Baker (AM) 
Miss E Hereford (AM) 

Reception 
  

Miss S Cheetham 
(ECT) 

Mexico Miss E Kenny 
Mrs H King 

Year 1 Miss L Brambani (Mon/Tues/
Wed) 
(Deputy Head) 
Miss E Clay (Wed/Thurs/Fri) 
(SENDCo & Lower School 
Phase Lead) 

China Mrs A Fish 
Mrs M Stephenson 
Miss E Suter 
  

Year 2 
  

Miss L Fowler 
(ECT) 

Australia Miss C Hattersley 
Miss L Brook 
  

Year 3 Ms C Stevenson 
(ECT/MFL Coordinator) 
  

Poland Miss C Fusco 
Ms G Santopouli 

Year 4 Miss L Jagger 
(Sports and Health/Science & 
Technlogies Coordinator) 

Kenya Mrs S Smith 
Miss S Taylor 

Year 5 Miss U Hussain 
(Upper School Phase Lead, 
Personal Development &  
English Coordinator) 

Brazil Miss E Baker 

Year 6 
  

Miss K Lopuszniak 
(Maths & Computing  
Coordinator) 

Ireland/
USA 

Miss J Webb (HLTA)  
Miss D Dinsmore  
(AM) 
  

REMINDERS 
 
Polite Reminder: only water is allowed to be brought into school for 
the children to drink. Please do not bring in juice or any other       
alternative. 
 
 
 

 
 
From September all school dinners 
will be £1.90 for paying children. 
This will be updated on school 
money. 



SAFEGUARDING 
 
 

Calderdale School Nursing Team 

Calderdale School Nursing Team 

 “Identifying health needs, managing long and short term conditions in             
education settings for children and young people aged 5 to 19 years”. 
 
The service responds to local need, and work with other professionals and support 
schools to manage the wellbeing of pupils by: 
 
• Delivering universal health services, improving the lives of all, with proportionally 

greater resources targeted at the most disadvantaged pupils 
• Proactive identification of health needs, individual health assessments and        

appropriate follow up activity 
• Support for pupils with long term and/or short medical conditions and vulnerable 

groups 
 
Locala will provide a fair and equal service that enables children and young people to 
access help in ways that are appropriate to their needs, with due respect to their age, 
gender, culture or race, religion, sexual orientation, learning needs, physical and    
emotional abilities and those of their parents or carers. 
 

Contact 
 
The Calderdale School Nursing team can be contacted on 030 3330 9974. The School 
Nursing staff are available Monday to Friday between 2pm-5pm. If you leave your  
contact details and availability with the administration team on the above number, a 
member of the team will return your call. 
 



 

 

REMINDER: We will finish at 1:10pm on Friday 21st July; 
there will be no after school clubs or Dean Field Den.  



Drone Day 
 

Y3, Y4, Y5 and Y6 enjoyed some exciting hands on coding on Thursday to make 
drones fly, land, do flips and draw letters in the air! They worked collaboratively in 

small teams to program the drones using the Tynker app on iPads. It was an            
opportunity to cover so much of the computing and mathematics curriculum in a fun, 

engaging way which was accessible to all. We are committed to supporting our     
learners to be prepared for life in modern Britain - look out for them as they are        

definitely the 'coders of the future'.  



 



 



 

 
 



 

 



DIARY DATES 
 

DATE EVENT 

Monday 3rd July Summer Fair 3-4:15pm 

Monday 3rd July Donkey Visits  

Tuesday 4th July Nursery Stay + Play 10-11am 

Tuesday 4th July Year 5 London Trip Parent Meeting 2:30-3pm 

Thursday 6th July CAMHS Parent Workshop 2-3pm 

Friday 7th July  Whole School Transition Morning 

Friday 7th July Reception Stay + Play Sessions 

REMINDER: We are a nut free school and we would 
appreciate that any lunchboxes do not include nut 
products to protect the children in school with nut   
allergies. 

 

REMINDER: All school fees, dinner money, extended provision and 
Nursery need to be paid in advance. 
We do not offer any credit and there are no exceptions. 
Please pay fees on time. 



 

Group % Attendance 

Mexico 90.6% 

China 92.3% 

Australia 82.7% 

Poland 91% 

Kenya 93.9% 

Brazil 87.2% 

Ireland 91.8% 

Total 89.8% 

This Weeks Attendance 
 

Congratulations to Kenya class who had the highest 
attendance in the school this week. Well done to    
China class for coming second. I am  seriously      
concerned of classes who are below 96%. Meetings 
with parents of children who are of concern will occur. 
 
If your child is absent from school please contact the 
school  office on 01422 258258 before 9.00am.  
 
It is important we are aware of the reason for your 
child/children’s absence. It becomes a safeguarding 
concern if parents do not inform school when their 
child/children are absent. Please contact the school  
office on the first day of absence before 9am stating 
reasons for any absence. This will avoid absences   
being recorded as unauthorised.  
 
If you have any concerns or questions surrounding 
your child/children’s attendance please do not hesitate 
to contact me. 
 
Many Thanks.  
Loraine Stansfield,  Pastoral Manager 

 

 
  

TT Rockstars Weekly Winners 
 

 
Year 2 – Daniel I 
 
Year 3 – Seb L 
 
Year 4 – Jacob B 
 
Year 5 – Lexi O 
 
Year 6 – Jessica C 
 
Class Winner - Kenya  

 
 



 

 
 

GOLD BOOK 

 
Mexico  

Reception 
 

 
Libby H 

 

For being a lot more confident in class. 

 
Rocco S 

 

For always acting on feedback in learning. 

 
China  
Year 1 

 
Lilly-Jo F 

 
For excellent behaviour in class. 

 

Conner-Junior 
C 

 
For trying your best in all lessons. 

 
Australia 
Year 2 

 
Joshua S 

 
For excellent engagement in all lessons this 
week. 

 
Millie-Lou A 

 

For fantastic use of vocabulary and including lots 
of year 2 features in your newspaper report. 

  
Poland  
Year 3 

 
 
 

 

Libby S 

 
For your excellent effort on sports day. 

 

Alyssa G 

 
For your fantastic art work. 

 
Kenya 
Year 4 

  
 

 
 

All of Year 4 

 
 
For outstanding MTC results and outstanding  
behaviour. 

 
Brazil 
Year 5 

  

 
Lily B 

 
For a superb poem during Mr Winston's poetry 
morning. 

 
Amelia B 

 
For creating a superb London leaflet in topic. 


